WONDERFUL 3 DAY RETREAT AT
STANDLAKE RANCH

‘His banner over us is love’

We held a small, but in depth, retreat at the
ranch. Many, who requested it, were able to
receive one-to-one counselling and prayer
from Suzanpe. Because the group was small,
everyone-was able to enter the tabernacle
together.

Comments from the time spent in the
Tabernacle in the presence of the Lord.

1. Life changing experience. (Caroline)

2. | have experienced the power of Jesus
and His love for me. (Lorraine)

3. | was overwhelmed by the reality of the
presence of Jesus. (Clara) ,

4. It was like coming to the rivers of life in
Jesus. (Patricia)

5. | experienced the presence of God in
the tabernacle. (Elizabeth)

6. The highest joy, at last, was listening
to the pure words of the Bible.
(Pauline)

7. The teaching was great and the
experience of going through the
tabernacle drew me closer to God.
(Wyneford)

8. Release, freedom, joy and victory in
Christ. (Sonia)

9. Joy, peace, fulfilment and receiving
power from Jesus. (Jeff)

10.Came so tired and received from the
word & fellowship, all the tiredness
went and | was fully restored. (Jean)

11.1 entered the tabernacle with a
damaged back & came out healed.
(Debra)

12.Hope given by the limitless power of
God. The importance of righteousness
and obedience, the anointing &
presence of God. (Morag)

As a result of the interest, we are HOLDING
TWO MORE TEACHING RETREATS this
year Tuesday November 29 to Thursday 1°

December and Friday 10" December to
Sunday 12™ December and one in January.
Suggested donations of £75 for dormitory or
+- £85 for twin bedrooms meals included.
Phone: 01865 300099 or email:
wpillans@aol.com. PS. All teaching retreats
will be covering part of the “Discipleship
Certificate course” and will qualify you for the
Certificate.

If you cannot come to a teaching retreat you
can order DVD sets only £15 for 12 teachings
or buy the books on the response form.

The Evangelist Certificate Course goes on
radio in Sierra Leon and on TV in Pakistan,
so that people don’t have to walk to get to a
Bible school. Now they only need to come in
for special teaching days, exams and
graduation.

We are praying about putting the Discipleship
Course in a weekly time slot onto Premier
radio and would like an evening slot so that
many people may join in. Premier Radio now
reaches the whole of the UK through Digital
Radio or SKY TV. Please let us know if you
are interested in this programme to give us
an indication whether to go ahead with it or
not. Thank you.

We also thank all the monthly donors plus the
new donors who together make the ministry
work. We Praise God for every donation we
receive.

Last week we had to send £3,000 overseas,
with just £1,200 in the bank, yet when we
looked there was £3,200 in our account, so
we sent the £3,000. Next day the statement
arrived. One of our partners had saved up his
disability pension and had put £2,000 into our
account. This sacrificial gift enabled this work
to continue and encouraged us so much.
Thank you.
We also thank all the other supporters who
pray, or do some voluntary work for us, or
give as they are able. WE ARE ALL
PARTNERS TOGETHER IN THIS MOST
EXCITING WORK OF THE LORD!



